
 

 

 

 

 

Friday 15th September 2017 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As you know we were inspected by Ofsted yesterday. Until the feedback from Ofsted is published the 

outcome is confidential to senior leaders and governors, so staff are not allowed to discuss the visit. Once 

the official information is available we will send it to parents/carers.  

 

However, I would like to thank you all for your support, kind words and chocolates, which were much 

appreciated. It certainly was a surprise to have an inspection after 8 days in post! In usual fashion the staff 

pulled together into the professional team that they are, so that the process could go ahead smoothly. I am 

very proud to be part of such a cohesive, committed and caring team. 

 

As part of the evidence base, the inspector (myself and governors) looked at the outcomes from Parent 

View, which were based on 79 results. Thank you for taking the time to give your feedback – see summary 

below. If you would like to see the detail, please look at https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/  

 Statement  % of 

parents/carers 

who strongly 

agree or agree 

Notes  

1 My child is happy at this school. 99%  

2 My child feels safe at this school. 100%  

3 My child makes good progress at this school. 94%  

4 My child is well looked after at this school. 99%  

5 My child is taught well at this school. 96%  

6 My child receives appropriate homework for their age. 84% It is usual for parents to have differing views on 

homework provision. 

7 This school makes sure its pupils are well behaved. 100%  

8 This school deals effectively with bullying. 57%* 32% responded that they did not know (reflecting the 

rarity of incidents), so Mrs Windmill (PHSE Leader) will 

look at ways to share our processes.  

9 This school is well led and managed. 90% 8% said not sure (it is very likely that this is because 

there is a new headteacher). 

10 This school responds well to any concerns I raise. 88%  

11 I receive valuable information from the school about my child’s progress. 92%  

12 Would you recommend this school to another parent? 97%  
 

The children conducted themselves very well (as they always do) throughout the visit and enjoyed sharing 

their learning and other information about the school with our visitor. I am proud of the impeccable 

behaviour I see around school and I am looking forward to getting to know the children well. 

Finally I would like to thank our Friends of AHS and Governors, who appeared at various points with willing 

hands, supportive words and even pizza! 

Thank you all for your contributions to our wonderful school. I look forward to building our tomorrows 

together. 

Kind regards, 

 

Mrs Deb Williams 
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